Today's Date

Representative or Senator Name

Idaho State Legislature

State Capitol Building

P.O. Box 83720

Boise, Idaho       83720-0038 (House)     83720 (Senate)

Dear Representative or Senator Name;

Idaho has had a seat belt law for 20 years, but some Idahoans disregard it or think we don't have one. The good news is that Idaho has made some good strides in improving the buckle-up rate. The bad news is that Idaho's use rate is significantly lower than the 90+ percent rate of our western neighbors. And Idaho's unbuckled occupants are overrepresented in the fatal and injury crashes. Our fatality rate per million miles of travel is 26 percent higher than the national average. I urge you to consider some of the recommendations that have come out of the newly formed Idaho Seat Belt Coalition.

One of those recommendations is to make the seat belt law enforceable in the same way as other traffic violations, allowing officers to cite a violation when they see one. Idaho's $10 fine may be another reason some Idahoans don't buckle up. The ISBC has some ideas about making the fine consistent with other non-moving violations, while helping local units of government pay for the damage that results from crashes involving unbelted motorists. 

I have a unique and personal view of what happens in a crash involving unbelted drivers or occupants. As a _________________ (identify your job), I see on a regular basis what happens in car crashes.  I think it's possible to get more Idahoans to buckle up with a law that has more teeth. There's evidence to suggest that police would have more time to enforce other laws if we had a law that made every Idahoan consider the repercussions of his or her actions.

I believe that motorists should be responsible for their actions. Unfortunately, when they're not, we all pay more through taxes, higher insurance premiums and more expensive health care costs. If safety on our roads is truly important, I urge you to consider that recent surveys of Idaho voters and legislative candidates show there's healthy support for these ideas.

Thank you. 

Sincerely

Name

Address

Address and/or email address 

